Newcastle AC AGM 24 Jan 2019 Avoca Hotel 8.30pm

16 members attended 9 apologies

Chairman's Report

Thanks to all members, family and friends that helped support Newcastle AC's activities throughout 2018, Committee meetings, Club Training, Juniors, H&D, Cracker, Mill Hill.

£4700 to Charity over last 12 months

Children's Cancer £1200

Newcastle Scout Campsite £1200

Mourne Mountain Rescue £300

MyMy £500

PIPs £1000

Shimna Stars £500

Coach travel was funded for four teams of 6 represented Newcastle AC UK fell running relay championships in the Lake District, the trip was open to all members and everyone that asked to travel was included, 25 members in total.

Overall club funds have increased of past 12 months.

All members are asked to identify charities that they have a personal connection with that could be supported during 2019.

The committee will also consider supporting club trips to running events (e.g. coach hire), basic requirements are,

- 1. Open to all members before entries close
- 2. Club member volunteering to help co-ordinate

There is no point asking for funding support after entries have closed.

Treasurers Report

Treasurer gave detailed update on accounts, any paid up member that wishes to review the accounts is welcome to attend a committee meeting.

Election of Committee

The following committee was elected for 2019

Chairman - Deon McNeilly

Vice Chairman - PJ McCrickard

Treasurer – Damien Brannigan

Secretary – Richard Rodgers

Rita Devlin

David Hicks

Patrick Higgins

Pauline McCauley

Eamon McCrickard

Jack O'Hare

Mari Troeng

2019 Club Membership

Membership fee of £15 was agreed for 2019, payable only via standing order, payment must appear on Newcastle AC BANK account with members ANI number as a reference on 29 March 2019.

After 2 April 2019 current members that aren't paid will be assumed to have left the Newcastle AC, their records will be deleted in line with Privacy Policy (GDPR) requirements and will cease to receive club emails. To re-join Newcastle AC a membership form must be completed with a £15 cheque and completed standing order form. Cash payments for membership **will not** be accepted due to the admin burden placed on those involved.

AOB

Debbie Kendal stated that Brian McBurney would be completing his 21st Ben Nevis race this year. Committee agreed to provide funding support for those travelling to years Ben Nevis Race, entries open on. Sunday 3rd March at 1200 hours. Mountain Team Captain David Hicks volunteering to help co-ordinate.

Questions or comments can be sent to info@newcastleac.org